

SUSANA MARTINEZ
Governor
JOHN A. SANCHEZ
Lieutenant Governor

State of New Mexico ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

Hazardous Waste Bureau

2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6313 Phone (505) 476-6000 Fax (505) 476-6030 www.env.nm.gov



BUTCH TONGATE Cabinet Secretary J. C. BORREGO Deputy Secretary

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

August 24, 2018

Doug Hintze, Manager Environmental Management, Los Alamos Field Office P.O. Box 1663, MS-M984 Los Alamos, NM 87545 Nicholas Lombardo, Program Manager Newport News Nuclear BWXT-LA 600 Sixth Street Los Alamos, NM 87544

RE: APPROVAL OF EXTENSION
FOR SUBMITTAL OF DISCLOSURE STATEMENTS
LOS ALAMOS NATIONAL LABORATORY
EPA ID #NM0890010515
HWB-MISC

Dear Messrs. Hintze and Lombardo:

The New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) has received the United States Department of Energy and Newport News Nuclear BWXT-LA (collectively, the Permittees) *Notice of Submittal of New Mexico Hazardous Waste Act Disclosure Statements* (Extension Request) dated August 21, 2018 and referenced by N3B-18-0191. The Extension Request was received on August 21, 2018.

On March 22, 2018, NMED approved a Class 1 Permit Modification Request (PMR) for Newport News Nuclear BWXT-Los Alamos, LLC (N3B) to become a new co-operator of the Los Alamos National Laboratory's (LANL) specified hazardous waste management units (HWMUs) at Technical Area (TA) 54, Areas G, H, and L.

Along with the submission of the PMR, N3B was required to submit disclosure forms in accordance with New Mexico Hazardous Waste Act (NMSA 1978, Section 74-4-4.7). N3B has notified NMED that it is nearly fully staffed and is now able to identify appropriate personnel that have to complete the required disclosure forms. The Permittees have stated that it will submit all required disclosure forms within 45 days of this Extension Request.

Messrs. Hintze and Lombardo August 24, 2018 Page 2

NMED hereby approves N3B's request for delayed submission of disclosure forms. The required disclosure forms for all appropriate personnel must be submitted to NMED on or before October 5. 2018.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Neelam Dhawan at (505) 476-6042.

Sincerely,

John E. Kieling

Chief

Hazardous Waste Bureau

cc:

N. Dhawan, NMED HWB

L. King, EPA 6PD-N

D. Rhodes, DOE-EM-LA

A. Duran, DOE-EM-LA

F. Lockhart, N3B

locatesteam@lanl.gov

 $\underline{emla.docs@em.doe.gov}$

File: 2018 LANL Permit: Approval N3B's Ext Request to submit Disclosure Form